
To: Brenda Aguilar, Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs (OIRA)
From: Office of Planning, Research and Evaluation (OPRE), Administration for Children and Families (ACF)
Date: October 7, 2014
Subject: Nonsubstantive Change – Permanency Innovative Initiative

The PII Implementation Study was approved on 8/17/2012, OMB No. 0970-0408, expires 8/31/2015. The 

Implementation Study included a case study protocol, approved as part of that package.

Request.  We would like to request approval for non-substantive revisions to the case study protocol. The revisions 

involve revised questions to support an analysis of the costs of implementing and operating the PII interventions.

Specifics.  

Section C: Resources 

Changes requested within Section C include rewording, reorganizing and deletion of  previously approved questions.  No 

additional questions were added to this section.  Some questions were removed, as they were deemed no longer 

necessary.

See the attached case study protocol.

 Revised questions C.2-10 pertain to the grantee costs

Note.  These changes will not add burden.  Consequently, the burden table in Supporting Statement A does not need to 

changed, and therefore, the SSA is not included in this non-substantive change request. 


